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To: Edward Lavallee, City Manager‘f]
From: Kathleen J. Weeden, PE, City Enginee
Date: March 8, 2017

Subject: City Council Meeting 03/28/2017
2017 City of Venice Stormwater Pipes Rehabilitation

Background: In 2016, the City hired a contractor to conduct cleaning and TV inspection on a
portion of the City’s stormwater pipes; and provide a written assessment with recommendations.
The Engineering department has evaluated this data in order to prioritize the proposed
stormwater cured in place pipe lining and joint repairs. Additionally, the pipes targeted by this
contract are within roadways which will be repaved during Phase 1 of the road bond project. It is
important to make these pipe repairs prior to resurfacing these roads to avoid future damage to
the new pavement.

Sarasota County issued and received bids (Bid #111408CS) for Stormwater Pipeline
Infrastructure Rehabilitation Contract. City staff has reviewed the scope of work from that
solicitation and found it meets the needs of the City. Utilization of the cooperative purchase
(piggyback) would allow the City to immediately proceed with this work.

CIPP sectional lining is a specialized process requiring extensive materials and equipment. Few
local contractors have these capabilities and the submittals in response to solicitations usually
come from the same group of contractors. It is unlikely that a formal bid issued by the City will
net a different or better result; especially based on the size of the proposed project.

Requested Council Action: Approval of cooperative purchase with Layne Inliner, LLC
utilizing Sarasota County contracts 2014-034 & 2014-035 and authorize the Mayor to execute the
attached Work Assignment for stormwater pipeline rehabilitation in the amount not to exceed
$146,367.22.

City Attorney Review: Approved.

Risk Management: Approved.

Funding Availability: Funding is available in Account #480-0950-541.63-00



